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Resolution calling upon the New York State legislature to amend the Vehicle and Traffic Law, in relation to the placement of automobile license plates within metal or plastic frames.

BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:


On June 30, 2004, the Committee on Transportation, chaired by Council Member John C. Liu, will hold a hearing on Res. No. 357.   This resolution asks the New York State legislature  to amend the Vehicle and Traffic Law with respect to the issuance of summonses for vehicles that have metal or plastic frames around license plates if these frames do not obstruct the plate’s  identification letters and numbers and the state logos.     


Currently, Section 402 of the Vehicle and Traffic Law unconditionally prohibits the use of metal or plastic coverings on license plates.   Because of any lack of distinction in state law with respect to the visibility of license plate information, an individual may receive a summons with a maximum penalty of $65 for merely having a license plate within a metal or plastic frame.  


An obscured license plate may make it difficult for law enforcement agents to identify individuals who have violated Vehicle and Traffic Laws or have committed other crimes.   However, a metal or plastic frame around a New York State automobile plate that does not render the numbers or letters or state logos on the plates unreadable does not interfere with the ability of law enforcement personnel to perform their duties or in any way hinder the identification of the vehicle.  Nonetheless, current law is indiscriminate, holding an individual liable even if the information on the vehicle’s license plate is not obstructed by the metal or plastic cover.   This raises questions of fairness and underscores the need to ensure the goal of the state law is limited specifically to deterring the problem it is trying to address.


This resolution calls on the New York State legislature to amend the law to permit an automobile license plate to be placed within a metal or plastic frame as long as the frame does not obscure the number or letters of the license plate or render the information unreadable and any one of the two state logos remains in full view. 
2
2

_1079800928.doc
[image: image1.png]






